
 

 

 
TO: Interested Parties 
FROM: EMC Research 
RE: California Federation of Teachers Member Survey on In-person Learning 
DATE: February 19, 2021 

The following summarizes key takeaways from recent research among California Federation of Teachers 
(CFT) members regarding issues related to the COVID-19 pandemic and reopening. 

California educators and classified professionals are eager to get vaccinated and prioritize reopening 
campuses provided that basic safety measures are in place to protect students and staff. 

 The vast majority of educators and classified professionals who make up CFT are willing to get 
vaccinated, with 87% agreeing they will get a vaccine as soon as one is available to them. 

 
 CFT members prioritize a number of safety measures surrounding a safe return to campus, 

including access to vaccines, ventilation plans, adequate supplies of PPE, regular testing, and 
distancing. 
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Methodology 
The findings in this memo come from a mixed mode live telephone, email-to-web, and text-to-web survey 
conducted January 28 – February 5, 2021 by EMC Research among 1,217 active CFT members. Telephone 
interviews were conducted by trained, professional interviewers; landlines and mobile phones included. 
Email and text invitations were sent with a link to the web survey. Oversamples were conducted among 
members in the Council of Classified Employees and University Council-AFT divisions. The results have an 
effective margin of error of ± 3.23 percentage points. 
 


